MINUTES OF THE 2012 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

OF THE WEST SUSSEX FUN RUN LEAGUE

HELD AT STEYNING AC ON 25 NOVEMBER 2012 AT 10.00 am

www.westsussexfunrunleague.org.uk


Present: All 17 clubs
Meeting chaired by: League Co-ordinator



Action

Thanks were given to Steyning AC (Daniel Pressley) for making the clubhouse available and for the refreshments and to clubs for attending the meeting.



Matters arising from previous AGM and 2012 half-yearly meeting covered in items below.


1 
Review of the Year



As per the details provided by Phil McErlain, League Statistician, attendance at our runs was marginally down on 2011 although ladies were now making up a far high proportion of runners.


2 
2013 Club Membership



All 17 clubs present confirmed membership. 


3 
2013 Event Calendar



All clubs will organise one scoring event, although assistance from other clubs will be needed by SWS. Sue will e-mail clubs nearer the date.

The calendar was agreed as per the website, with the exception of the following events, dates for which have still to be confirmed:

BHR        Provisionally June 22 at Downland School, Hassocks

S+S          Provisionally August 18 (depending on K2 availability)

Once again there is the prospect of several events within a week. To eleviate this Burgess Hill Runners will endeavour to find a new venue for 2014 in the middle of July.

NB: All entry forms and results should continue to be forwarded to Jill Renson for insertion on to the League's website. 

All race entry forms to include race organiser's e-mail address (for use by WSFRL clubs only for block entries where fees are paid on the day). 

 “Smart Rrs” block club entry form from website to be used  or failing this the  League's old universal block entry form which previously was on Word but which will now be put on to Excel by Jill.   Before any event check the latest version of Smart Rrs is being used by visiting website.

SWS

BHR

S+S

BHR

All clubs 

Jill Renson

4 
Contact List



Jill to review contact list on website and update it following this meeting without  SAC's (for professional reasons).  Daniel  still happy for contact from club reps.


JRenson
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5 
Accounts for the year 



These showed a deficit for the year of £149.94 (2011 – £27.92) and an accumulated surplus, represented by the HSBC bank balance, of £807.83 (2011 – £957.77).


6 
Club membership fees for 2013 



As a result of the loss and the agreement to keep £750 in reserve, the subscription for all clubs for 2013 was agreed at £65, an increase of £5. Fees due on 1 January to be paid to Ray Chick. (BHR, FF + HHH  pay electronically)
BHR/FF/ HHH/LAC/ SWS/SAC/WH

7 
2013 event entry fees



Reaffirmed at £2 adults/50p juniors in advance.  Juniors to pay 50p only if they run in separate junior events. 

Ray Chick read out a letter from Mike Naylor of A80 stating that A80 had charged £6 in the past for late entries on the day unaware of the League's £5 cap.  £6 was necessary to meet cost of junior medals and reasonable donations to charity.  LAC also charged more than £5 for non WSFRL late entries on the day. After considerable discussion it was agreed that late entries on the day should be capped at no more than £5 for all senior runners in WSFRL events.  It was agreed that fees for 2014 would be £2 for seniors and £1 for juniors. The increase in the entry fee for juniors from 1.1.2014 should help to eleviate any loss in income for A80 and LAC in 2014. Ray Chick to inform Mike Naylor.

Also, it was agreed that fees for late entries on the day for all juniors should be capped at £1 for 2013.

All clubs


All clubs

R Chick


All clubs

8 
Equipment



Existing equipment was agreed to be adequate and currently kept by LE (start and finish banner and 17 stakes). Equipment to be collected by appropriate clubs at the end of events. Bibs and tape to be provided by individual clubs.
GRR/SWS/ PHH/LE

9 
Scoring system for 2013



The current system under Smart Rrs was working well and will continue for 2013.

Reminder: Draft results should be e-mailed to Jill Renson, web-site manager,  Phil McErlain League's statistician, and club representatives within 2 days. Final results should be e-mailed to the above within 10 days. All clubs to ensure they are using the latest version of Smart Rrs by downloading the latest version from the League's website prior to their event.

Any problems with the Smart Rrs should be reported to Dave Grunwell or Jill Renson.
All clubs

All clubs

10 
League Co-ordinator 



Ray Chick was thanked and re-elected. 


11 a
League Statistician



Phil McErlain of Arunners was re-appointed and thanked for issuing results throughout the year and for producing the race statistics.
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Web-site manager



Jill Renson of Chichester Runnners was re-elected and thanked for all her work  not only on the website but also with assisting clubs on the use of Smart Rrs. Dave Grunwell 's was also thanked for all the many hours spent instructing and helping in the use of Smart Rrs.  


12 
WSFRL website



Any amended club details to be e-mailed to Jill Renson for incorporation on to website.
All clubs

13 
Cheque signatories



Existing cheque signatories confirmed.


14 
Any other business



· The Good Practice Safety Guide issued by The Home Office – Clubs confirmed compliance as necessary

· My Year in the Life of.... WSFRL -  Tim Boone stated that he still has about 100 copies unsold and was now offering a discount on purchases of 5 books by clubs or individuals. All clubs were asked to buy copies of this excellent book at the knock down price to help eliminate the stock. 

· Payment of race entry fees by electronic means – Jannion Ireland (FF) has accumulated a number of club treasurer details and club bank account numbers and volunteered to update her list and circulate it to all clubs so that more use of electronic transfers could be made.  To enable her to do this all clubs were asked to provide details to Jan by e-mail at jannion@me.com. If electronic transfer was not possible, a cheque was the next best option. It was also agreed that all entry fees should be paid prior to, or on the day of, the event and not in arrears.

· Only paid up club runners to score – FF sought confirmation that all clubs would ensure only actual members of clubs (ie paid up ) were scored.  Club reps confirmed they would continue to peruse results to ensure only legitimate club members were scored.

· Race secretaries – A number of race entries were being sent to club reps instead of race secretaries despite all entry forms being required to show race secretaries' details.  Jill Renson undertook to replace club e-mail addresses shown on the  race  calendar with race secretaries' e-mail addresses to try and prevent this recurring. 

· Minimum ages for juniors – a reminder that for 2013 minimum age for 5 mile events or more is 15 (14 years for under 5 miles)

· Time by which entries on Smart Rrs block entry form should be sent to race secretary – a reminder to e-mail them to race organisers no later than 2 days before the event.

· Post codes  for race venues – now that many drivers had sat nav, post codes of event venues will be put on the web-site. Four clubs need to provide Jill with their venue's post code.

· Thee Forts Challenge – Mike Airey of PHH appealed for assistance in marshalling/ manning water stations to maintain this event. He pleaded for clubs to make a commitment to provide 4-6 marshalls each year.  The event was scheduled for Sunday 5 May 2013. His e-mail address is director@threefortschallenge.org.uk


All clubs

Jannion Ireland

All clubs

All clubs

Jill Renson

All clubs


All clubs


AR/A80/ SAC/BHR

All clubs
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15 
Presentation of annual awards



Most points, Seniors - The Norman Crook Memorial Trophy was presented to Worthing & District Harriers (2011– 1st), Arunners were second (2011– 3rd) and Steyning AC were third (2011– 7th).

Most points, Juniors - The Junior Cup was presented to Steyning AC (2011– 2nd), Arunners were second (2011-1st) and Worthing & District Harriers were third (2011– 3rd).

Most improved club, Seniors - the banner was presented to Lewes AC, Lancing Eagles were second and Haywards Heath Harriers third.

Most improved club, Juniors - this banner was presented to Steyning AC, Lancing Eagles were second and Henfield Joggers third. 


16 
Dates of next meetings



Half yearly meeting - in Portslade Community College Sports Centre after PHH run (12 May 2013) 

AGM – date to be agreed at half –yearly meeting to avoid other race fixtures.

The AGM then closed.
All clubs


All clubs

